This is Exhibit "17" referred to in the Affidavit of Anthony Griffin sworn before me this _____ day

of June, 201/6

A Commissioner, etc.

Wind Update

From: Tony Griffin <tony.griffin@westfacecapital.com>

To: - Greg Boland <greg.boland@westfacecapital.com>, Peter Fraser

<peter.fraser@westfacecapital.com>, Tom Dea <tom.dea@westfacecapital.com>, Yu-Jia Zhu

<yujia.zhu@westfacecapital.com>

Cc: Tony Griffin <tony.griffin@westfacecapital.com>

Date: Fri, 25 Apr 2014 10:07:23 -0400

Both of our letters have been submitted – one for the debt proposal and the second for the convertible debenture

A few of the guys from Vimplecom called this morning to ask some questions on the letter – key questions/issues:

- 1. Diligence Period outline what we need to do; who we would need access to; how fast can we move; identify some milestones in the 90 day period (this will be addressed in a follow-up email)
- 2. Use of Proceeds getting \$100 mm to VC up front out of the \$200 mm we put up was an important issue for them
- 3. Funding they made the point that they have no interest in continued funding of Canada post taking back equity flagging it for us
- Spectrum what our views were on LTE requirements and how to address them
- 5. Vendor Debt they asked if we would consider only doing the second leg of the deal if the vendor debt could be refinanced on more attractive terms (said we would certainly consider that)

They have now had the Wind Canada board meetings; Monday there is a Vimplecom board meeting in Amsterdam at which point our proposals will be tabled

UBS is still on as advisor to Wind and was on the call

They promised some feedback for us by mid next week

I previously circulated analyst comments on Globe story regarding Mobi which are obviously helpful

Tony